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City of San Clemente
City Manager
Robert C. Dunek, lnterim City Manager
Phone: (949) 361-8321
d u nekr@sa n-clemente.org

February 27,2020

Mr. Shane Silsby, Director
Orange County Public Works
601 N. Ross Street
Santa Ana, C492701

Mr. Darrell Johnson, Chief Executive Officer
Orange County Transportation Authority
550 S. Main Street
Orange, CA 92868

BY ELECTRONIC EMAIL TO: SHANE.SILSBY@.OCPW.OCGOV.COM AND DJOHNSON@OCTA.NET

RE: Support for Amendment to the Master Plan of Arterial Highways (MPAH), dated February 14,2020

Dear Mr. Silsby and Mr. Johnson

The City of San Clemente has reviewedthe Requestfor Amendment to the Master Plan of Arterial Highways
(MPAH) in Southeast Orange County in the Ranch Plan Area of Rancho Mission Viejo - Chiquita Canyon Road,
Fauna Drive, Esencia Drive, Cow Camp Road, and Cristianitos Road, filed with the County on February 14,

2020, and are supportive of the application.

Over many years, we have witnessed the capacity of the County and OCTA to work with a broad network of
stakeholders to execute and deliver meaningful traffic relief and we remain hopeful that this MPAH will lead to a
positive result for mobility in South Orange County.

Sincerely,

Dunek
Interim City Manager

cc: San Clemente City Council
Supervisor Lisa Bartlett
Mike Balsamo, Rancho Mission Viejo
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